

Tim Passmore BSc MBA Police and Crime Commissioner Police Headquarters, Martlesham Heath Ipswich, Suffolk, IP5 3QS

Your Ref: Our Ref:

Telephone No. 01473 613614

Email: tim.passmore@suffolk.pnn.police.uk

Date: 14 March 2016

Dear Theresa

RE: HMIC PEEL: Police Legitimacy 2015

I welcome this report and I appreciate the opportunity to comment upon it.

I am happy that the overall judgement is good, and the judgements for each of the key inspection questions are good. However amidst this largely positive report, a few areas for improvement were identified. These included the necessity for a better understanding of the needs of all the communities the force serves, and ensuring that reasonable grounds are recorded every time a stop and search is undertaken.

As a consequence of the report, I have asked for the Chief Constable to outline the progress being made by the force to my Accountability and Performance Panel meeting in June.

Yours sincerely

Tim Passmore

Police and Crime Commissioner

ADDRESS: The Rt Hon Theresa May MP Home Secretary Home Office 2 Marsham Street LONDON SW1P 4DF